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DIGITAL ID

Background

In the previous Parliament, a Private Member’s Bill (The Digital ID Repeal Bill 2024)
sponsored by Senators Antic, Babet, Canavan, Hanson, Rennick and Roberts was
introduced on 26 June 2024 seeking to repeal the Digital ID Act 2024 and the
Digital ID (Transitional and Consequential Provisions) Act 2024.

Recent Media Articles

No significant media reporting.

Innovation Aus enquiry received 17 June 2025 regarding the ‘double blind’ approach
within the Australian Government Digital ID System (AGDIS). Following this on

18 July 2025, Innovation Aus published an article titled “Digital ID stuck ‘between
worlds’ despite major privacy shift” referencing the double-blind in the AGDIS and
the move to a single blind.

The article included comments from Mr Stephen Wilson (Founder and Principal,
Lockstep) who said the shift to a single blind is the ‘right thing to do’ but described it
as ‘nibbling at the edges’ while verifiable credentials were ‘changing the game’ and
could challenge the overall model for the AGDIS.

In the same article, Mr Wilson described the exchange as ‘old world’ and suggested
that a decentralised model is the ‘new world’. The article noted a Finance
spokesperson indicated there are no changes under active consideration to move
away from the current exchange model for the AGDIS.
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